REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

AND THE LEAD MEMBER OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

ON 13th SEPTEMBER 2004

TITLE:
Addition of a new Public Right of Way to the Definitive Map at Edenfield Lane Worsley
RECOMMENDATIONS: That the Lead Member approves the addition of the PROW as recommended.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report considers the addition of a new PROW to the Definitive Map.  The request has arisen through objections to a closure Order.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: None

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Existing Revenue Budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Tony Hatton

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: N/A

CONTACT OFFICER: Stephanie Thomasson ext 3177

WARDS TO WHICH THE REPORT RELATES: Worsley

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Improving Health IN Salford






Encouraging Learning, Leisure and Creativity IN Salford






Enhancing Life IN Salford

1.0 Background

1.1 According to the highway records there may once have been a footpath (with highway rights) running between Ryecroft Lane and Parkinson Lane but at some time in the past it has been encroached by local gardens.

1.2 In normal circumstances, given the above, The City Council would carry out further research and, if required, undertake enforcement action to restore the footpath.  However, in this instance the matter was brought to light not because of a complaint but as the result of a planning application.  Given that there had been no complaints and there was no definitive evidence of when the obstruction had taken place (nor even if there were highway rights associated with the path) officers determined to test local opinion by publishing a closure notice under Section 257 the Town & Country Planning Act 1990.

1.3 This resulted in an objection from the Open Spaces Society.  However, further negotiations have resulted in The Open Spaces Society indicating that they will withdraw their objection if this new link were to be included on the Definitive Map.

2.0 Report

2.1 This is a request to upgrade a footpath to a Public Right of Way for inclusion on the Definitive Map.  The path in question runs between the end of Edenfield Lane in Worsley across a grassed area in a southeasterly direction until it reaches footpath W155.  It is seventy metres in length and two metres wide and is accessed through a stile in the railings on Edenfield Lane.  The footpath is used regularly by the public and is a convenient short cut for the local community or those wishing to pass through the area on foot.

2.2 The path crosses land owned by the Council and currently managed by Environmental Services.  They have no objections to this proposal.

2.3 If this recommendation is accepted and the footpath is upgraded to a Public Right of Way, any future will be taken from the existing PROW.  These could include any, or all, of the following:

· A Public Footpath sign will be erected at Edenfield Lane.

· If the surface of the footpath becomes boggy, remedial works will need to be carried out.

· The Council will have a duty to remove any obstructions from the footpath.

3.0 Recommendation

3.1 That the footpath be added the Definitive Map and thereby made into a Public Right of Way, maintainable at the public expense.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services

